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Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 6th January 2015 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Derek Harper, Paul Wright, Grahame Lockhart, Evelyn Clark, Susan Barr, Frances Keats, George Garden,David Mumford and Eric Gray.
Councillors Houston, Evans and Constable Rattary.

Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from, Pierangela Adam and Amanda Taylor (Brechin Advertiser).
Minutes of Last Meeting.
Frances Keats, seconded by Evelyn Clark proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 6th November 2014 be adopted as a true and accurate record.
Matters Arising.
The Secretary had received a letter from the Chief Executive, Angus Council to say that the Council did not believe a right of way existed at the former Townhead Nursery and Planning Permission for the gates and the garage has been granted. Nothing further can be done. The Secretary will contact Angus Council to ascertain exactly which rights of way exist in the Brechin Area.
The new No 21 bus service direct to/from Dundee will be launched on 15th January and commence running soon after.

The funding for the Brechin Health Hub was only for the feasibility study and further funding is being sought.

The report on the consultation on armed Police report will be published later in the year.

The electoral role form was produced by the U.K Government and there are no plans to change it.
Councillor Houston has asked Tayside Contracts about moving the School Crossing Patrols during roadworks and is waiting for an answer.
Charrette
The Charrette will be held in the Damacre Centre from the 4th to 7th February. There will be a press release shortly.
Police Update.

PC Rattray said the levels of Anti-Social behaviour were dropping in the City due to action by the Police and Angus Council. Several ASBO’s have been issued but this is lengthy process and a lot of evidence is needed.
The Pub Watch Scheme has reduced violence on licenced premises to almost nil with the latest bans all being issued for drugs misuse.

Since the new drink drive limit was introduced only one driver has been arrested locally.

A new community policing system is being introduced. Inspector Gray will attend the next meeting to explain it.
Councillors Updates.
Councillor Houston said that the canopy on the City Hall was not an original part of the building and is not being replaced. Better signage, including signage for the disabled entrance will be introduced. The lighting in Lindsay Lane has been reported but as yet has not been repaired.
Common Good properties in the High Street and Bank Street are being updated and the High Street properties will be advertised for let when completed.

There are no changes for Brechin in the new local development plan.

There is European money available to improve local communities and we need tp work with other local independent groups to access it.

There has been more uptake on the units on the business park and Southesk Street.

Community Council Updates.

The new Community Campus is progressing well and is on target to be completed on time.
The Flood Prevention Scheme main works will start next week with River Street and Witchden Road being closed from the 12th January but the new link up Nursery Lane not opening till the 15th. Again there seems to be a lack of information being given to the residents of the River Street area.
The Public Park Group are having great difficulties in submitting funding applications as it appears certain Council Officers keep placing obstructions in the way. The Convenor will write to Senior Angus Council Officials to find out about procedures.
Reports.

Convenors
Derek Harper said his report had mostly been covered by the agenda, but he would like to build bases with neighbouring Community Councils.
Secretary

 The Secretary’s report had been circulated and was accepted.
Treasurer.
The Treasurer had nothing to report.

Planning.
Paul Wright said that an exhibition of the proposed plans for housing at Dubton Farm would be held in the Mechanic’s Institute on Tuesday 13th January from 1300 to 1600hrs.
AOCB
The Community Council website has been updated.

A Community Council Blog has been established and a link will be sent to members shortly.

David Mumford will attend a conference on the proposed Land Reforms and will do a draft report to the consultation for the next meeting.

A presentation on the proposal for Health and Social Services working closely together will be held on 26th January. David Mumford will attend and work with Grahame Lockhart on a draft reply.
Complaints had been received about the new street lights in the Ferguson Avenue area casting shadows. Councillor Houston explained that the new lights were more focused and cost effective they did leave shadowy areas.

It was noted that the disused toilets at the Miekle Mill, are to be demolished to make way for a portacabin giving information on the flood prevention scheme to the public. The area being fenced off for the contractor’s yard should be nearer the River than it is, this has raised fears that the paddling pool will be damaged and unable to reopen after completion of the works.
Date of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd February at 7.30pm in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Derek thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 9.25pm.
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